
 
 

 
 

Exploring personality variables and  

belief in anomalous experiences 
 

As part of an on-going research project, part-funded by the Bial Foundation (Ref: 48/20) Dr 

Elizabeth Roxburgh and Dr David Vernon from Canterbury Christ Church University (CCCU), 

and Dr Malcolm Schofield from Derby University are exploring the nature of extra sensory 

perception, or ESP. This is a fascinating and contentious subject with some people reporting 

experiences whilst others argue that such things are impossible. However, as scientists our job 

is to remain open minded yet critical – and examine the data. 

 

This study is the first in a series of studies exploring unusual, anomalous or psychic 

experiences. It will examine possible links between aspects of individual personality, such as 

how sensitive a person you are, how much you use and rely on imagery and how open you are 

as a person, and your belief and experiences of unusual or anomalous phenomena. We will also 

ask you if you are willing to return and take part in one of our follow-up studies. To compensate 

you for your time in completing this first study we will enter you into a prize draw which offers 

a first prize of a £100 shopping voucher, two second prizes of £50 vouchers and ten runner up 

prizes of £10 vouchers.  

 

Should you wish to take part, the study will take about 25 minutes to complete and can be 

completed online by accessing the hyperlink below.  

 

Thank You! 

Link Either click on this link or paste it into your browser: 

 

https://cccusocialsciences.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_37THGEdPAmvU2BE 

https://cccusocialsciences.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_37THGEdPAmvU2BE

